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This is both the last bulletin of 
this Jewish year for TBS and 

it is my last bulletin article of my 
tenure. Time flies. Time catches up 
on you. And yet as Jews we have 
different frameworks for counting 
time, which for me, helps me in my 
life to keep the proper flow moving 
ahead.

As Jews we mark time daily, weekly 
– Shabbat – monthly – Rosh Chodesh 
and annually - Rosh Hashanah.

Speaking of which, I would like to 
remind you of some important dates on the Jewish calendar 
coming up. We have been counting the Omer and on May 9th 
we celebrate Lag B’Omer. In Israel there are many BBQ’s, some 
children get their first haircuts and it is a great day for weddings!  
Mazal tov.

Yom Yerushalayim is celebrated on May 19th – the day celebrates 
the reunification of Jerusalem in 1967. We could recite Hallel 
that day and other added prayers/songs to our daily repertoire.  
And of course, just a week later is Shavuot, one of the three big 
holidays of Sukkot, Pesach and Shavuot.  

It is the least celebrated of the big three. And it is too bad that 
this is so. An agricultural festival, it has also become a day we 
celebrate Torah - its giving, receiving and studying of our Torah!

One way we do so is to hold a Tikun Leyl Shavuot. It is a night 
dedicated to Torah study. This year it will be held on Thursday 
night, May 25th. In addition to learning great Torah from fellow 
congregants, there will be delicious dairy treats served. I hope 
to see you there. AND if you want to teach, there are a few slots 
still open.

FROM THE RABBI’S DESK
by Rabbi Paul F. Resnick

Though this is my last bulletin 
article, I am not saying goodbye 

just yet, as I will be around for 
a while. More will appear next 
month closer to the end of my 

tenure in my RRR which is sent out 
on Tuesday mornings.

Rabbi Paul F. Resnick

Though this is my last bulletin article, I am not saying goodbye 
just yet, as I will be around for a while. More will appear next 
month closer to the end of my tenure in my RRR which is sent out 
on Tuesday mornings.

For now, I want to share just a few thoughts.

1.	The volunteer leadership – board and Sisterhood & 
Men's Club leaders, all work very hard to make TBS such 
an engaging and exciting place to call your synagogue.  
There are a few leaders who volunteer many hours a 
week. Just amazing.

2.	The office and maintenance staff – hard working, 
dedicated and creative in everything they do. 

3.	My fellow clergy – this is a great TEAM and as I have said, 
and written many times, they are so very devoted to TBS 
and steadfast in their commitment.  

I hope that everyone reading this article can appreciate, and 
express that appreciation, to all of these people who make TBS, 
TBS. 

Hope to see you around TBS in the next weeks. Thank you for 
having the opportunity to be your interim senior rabbi this year.

Rabbi  Paul F. Resnick

If you know of someone in the hospital, at home 
recuperating, someone who suffered a loss in the 
family, or someone who is celebrating a simcha of any 
kind, please take a moment and send us an email at 
clergy@tbsroslyn.org. The more we know, the more 
we can show we care.

Creating a CARING Community. 
Sad news? Glad news? 

Please share it with us so we can help.



May/June 2023  •  3

The recent Pew report of 2020 
tells us a lot about the state of 

American Judaism and yet I do not 
believe it shows us the full picture. 
According to the report, it is a survey 
sent to 68,000 households, of which 
only 17% responded, who are 
supposed to mirror the entirety of 
American Judaism, which according 
to the 2020 report counted about 
7.6 million Jews. While we all 
understand the science behind such 
surveys, can the 11,500 households 

that responded really tell us how 7.6 million Jews are feeling 
about Judaism? 

The last report which this one is meant to compare to was done in 
2013 and the results are not actually  that different. While affiliation 
with religious movements is down across denominations, it 
is not down by much, only a percentage point or two. I don’t 
want to start giving you all the statistics from the report – you 
can Google it and read it for yourself – but rest assured that the 
picture is not pretty. Only 17% of Jews affiliate with Conservative 
Judaism while Reform is garnering a 37% affiliation. 4% affiliate 
with Reconstructionist and only 9% of American Jews consider 
themselves Orthodox. The remaining American Jews – at least 
32% – are completely unaffiliated and uninvolved. 

Yet, what does a Pew report even mean when introspecting 
about our own congregation? Do all those percentages matter? 
Yes, our congregation like many others has seen a drop in 
membership from 20 years ago, but there are rays of sunshine 
that break through – a slow but steady flow of new members, 
a packed ECC that feeds our sizable religious school, a busy 
programming calendar and an excellent staff that works hand in 
hand with our lay leadership. To preach about the Pew report to 
our own congregation is like preaching to the choir because we 
are already part of the 17% that affiliate Conservative. A better 
question for us to ponder is how do we get our own families to 

WHAT DOES THE PEW REPORT MEAN TO US? 

CANTOR'S NOTES
by Cantor Ofer Barnoy

become more engaged and more involved in what we have to 
offer. I am more interested in what would be our own internal 
pew report that may show how many in our congregation are 
unaffiliated – in other words, they pay their dues but are only 
marginally involved – and how to entice them to become more 
involved. What is it that we need to change about our services 

and programs that will be more palatable to our congregants so 
that when they make a choice about involving themselves in our 
offerings, they will choose to attend. Figuring out this magical mix 
of ingredients is not easy in a congregation with varying desires 
and levels of observance, but it is a challenging task that we must 
embrace if we are to be effective leaders of this holy flock and 
it can only be achieved if we work together through an honest 
exchange that values all of our creative ideas and opinions. As we 
bid farewell in June to Rabbi Resnick who led us artfully through 
a year of transition and then anticipate the coming of our new 
Rabbi Joshua Ben Gideon, I hope and pray that all of us will be 
ready to take part in this monumental challenge. After all, if we 
are successful, it will benefit all of us and strengthen our Kehila 
Kedosha, our holy community. 

Cantor Ofer  Barnoy
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It’s almost time for my favorite 
holiday – and what may be the 

best-kept secret of the Jewish festival 
calendar. I’m talking about Shavuot, 
which we celebrate this year on May 
26 and 27. Although Shavuot doesn’t 
get as much press as, say, Passover 
or Rosh Hashanah, it’s a beautiful 
festival that commemorates the 
giving of the Ten Commandments on 
Mount Sinai and the establishment of 
the covenantal 
re l a t i o n s h i p 

between God and the Jewish people.  
According to the Torah, the entire Israelite 
people, having been freed from Egyptian 
slavery, traveled through the wilderness 
to Mount Sinai, where they stood at the 
foot of the mountain and heard God’s 
teachings.  

The Midrash (a collection of rabbinic texts 
that elucidate the Torah narrative) adds 
a provocative element to this story – it 
asserts that not only were the Jews of that 
generation present for this Divine revelation, but all of the Jews 
from succeeding generations were there as well. The Midrash 
explains that even though the Jews of future generations had 
not yet been born, their souls were present at Mount Sinai. Hence 
the corny joke that a Jew sometimes makes when he meets a 
person who looks familiar, but the two can’t figure out how they 
know each other – one will shrug and say, “Must have seen you 
at Mount Sinai!”  Believe it or not, this quip actually became the 
name of a Jewish matchmaking service called “Saw You at Sinai.”  

So if we were all there at Sinai, and we all learned God’s 
commandments together, then I would suggest that each 
of us possesses the same ownership of Torah and tradition 
that our forebears did – from Moses to Maimonides down to 
contemporary scholars. Torah is not just for the rabbis or the 
professional educators – it belongs to all of us. And – if we all 
have the capacity to learn Torah, then we all have the capacity to 
teach something about the Torah to others. 

On the first night of Shavuot, May 25, TBS will hold its annual 
Tikun Leyl Shavuot.  The Tikun is an evening of Torah study in 
which we symbolically reenact the Jews’ acceptance of Torah at 
Mount Sinai by learning together.  Before COVID, it was a tradition 
for our clergy to teach Torah at the Tikun, and for members of 
our TBS community to teach as well, sharing their insights about 
Jewish sources and traditions.  

FROM THE ASSOCIATE RABBI'S DESK 
by Rabbi Cara Weinstein Rosenthal

LEARNING TOGETHER, FROM SINAI TO SHAVUOT

  If you’re interested in sharing 
your knowledge at our Tikun Leyl 

Shavuot this year, please reach 
out to me, Rabbi Resnick, or 

Cantor Barnoy and let us know 
what you’d like to teach.   

 Rabbi Cara Weinstein Rosenthal
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Although our Tikun has been a bit streamlined for the past few 
years, it is our hope to return to the traditional model of inviting 
both clergy and congregants to teach at our Tikun Leyl Shavuot.  
In Pirkei Avot (The Ethics of the Fathers), the sage Ben Zoma 
teaches: "Who is wise? The one who learns from every person."  
Each of us is knowledgeable in our own way, whether we're well-
versed in Torah, Israeli politics, or Jewish pop culture.  

If you’re interested in sharing your knowledge at our Tikun Leyl 
Shavuot this year, please reach out to me, Rabbi Resnick, or 
Cantor Barnoy and let us know what you’d like to teach.  You 

don’t have to be a professor – just someone 
who has something interesting to share that 
relates to Jewish culture, text, or tradition.  

And even if you don’t want to teach at 
the Tikun, we hope that you’ll join us for a 
meaningful and enjoyable night of learning, 
conversation, and delicious dairy desserts.  

We may have been together at Mount 
Sinai – but the most important thing for us 
modern-day Jews is to be together now.  We 
add meaning and joy to our lives by coming 
together to learn, discuss, schmooze, and 
celebrate – on this holiday, and every day.  

Chag Shavuot Sameach – with wishes for a joyful Shavuot,

Rabbi  Cara Weinstein Rosenthal
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Dear Friends,

I am privileged to begin my farewell 
bulletin article as TBS President 

with a warm hello and welcome to 
our new Senior Rabbi Joshua Ben 
Gideon and his family. Rabbi Ben 
Gideon will be joining us on July 1 
as only the fourth full time senior 
Rabbi in TBS’ long history. On such a 
milestone occasion it is appropriate 
to wish us all a Mazel Tov as we begin 
what we anticipate will be a long 
and meaningful relationship with 

Rabbi Ben Gideon as the spiritual leader of 
our congregation.

One of Rabbi Ben Gideon’s main priorities 
for the beginning of his tenure at TBS is to 
get to know as many of our congregants 
and their families as possible. Over the 
summer and into the fall and beyond, there 
will be many opportunities for you to meet 
and interact with Rabbi Ben Gideon so that 
you can develop your own connection 
with him as your Rabbi. I encourage you 
to participate or to just reach out to Rabbi 
Ben Gideon yourselves to arrange a time to 
meet over a cup of coffee. The relationship 
between a Rabbi and his congregation is a two way street and I 
know that if you meet Rabbi Ben Gideon part of the way, he will 
warmly meet you along the way.

Of course, there is going to be a period of adjustment for Rabbi 
Ben Gideon and his family to acclimate to Roslyn and this is 
an area where we can use some assistance. Sandy Berger will 
be chairing our Rabbinical Transition Committee and needs 
volunteers to help arrange for Rabbi Ben Gideon’s move to 
Roslyn, as well as to assist the Ben Gideon’s with any needs that 
they may have in their first months in our community. If you are 
interested in participating, please contact the office.

And now, the goodbye. It has been a privilege to serve as 
President of this illustrious congregation during, perhaps, one 
of the most challenging periods in its’ 76 years of existence. 
I am proud that we have come through standing strong but 
there remains a lot to do. We have a large physical campus and, 
while we have started to address the capital needs that have 
been long deferred, we need to invest more in renovating our 
Sanctuary and common areas, office space and more. We have 
improved and enhanced our security and continue to explore 

HELLO, GOODBYE … AND THANK YOU

FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK
by Michael Schor

and implement ways to make TBS as safe and secure as possible. 
We have modernized our systems and technology, but we need 
to continue to improve and update our website and social media 
presence. We have innovative educators who provide the best 
Jewish learning for our children, but they need more resources. 
It’s a long list, yes, but I am confident that the incoming leadership, 
with your support, will continue to advance these initiatives and 
others for the benefit of our congregation.

Finally, thank you. Thank you to my family, to my wife Rachel and 
my children, Tali, Ari, and Noah. Thank you for giving me the time 
and the space to do this job. Thank you for the many evenings 
of meetings where I was not home for dinner, for the many 

Shabbatot and holidays where you sat at Services without 
me while I sat on the Bima. Thank you for 
listening to my frustrations and giving me 
good advice about how to handle them. 
You are simply the best family I could ask 
for and I love you all endlessly.

Thank you to our clergy, our professional 
staff, our maintenance team, our teachers, 
administrators, and everyone who has 
dedicated their professional lives to TBS. 
Without you, nothing we do at TBS would 
be possible and your commitment to TBS is 
so evident each day.

Thank you to everyone who has served on 
the Executive Board with me. I will miss the daily calls and emails, 
but for those of you who are continuing in the leadership, please 
know that I am still only a call away if you need me. You are all 
amazing and dedicated people to whom the gratitude of the 
entire congregation is due.

Thank you to the Board of Trustees, committee chairs and 
committee members for all that you do. Lastly, thanks to all of 
you – the entire congregation. Each of you contribute in your 
own way to weave the tapestry that makes TBS the wonderful, 
diverse, challenging, and enriching place that it is. Please stay 
involved – it’s worth it. This is YOUR Synagogue so continue to 
make it yours and make your voice heard by doing, participating, 
donating and supporting YOUR Synagogue, Temple Beth 
Sholom.

L’Hitraot,

Michael

Please stay involved – it’s worth 
it. This is YOUR Synagogue so 
continue to make it yours and 

make your voice heard by doing, 
participating, donating and 

supporting YOUR Synagogue, 
Temple Beth Sholom.

TBS President, Michael Schor
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After spending 5 days in Los Angeles 
with our family over Passover, it was 

comforting upon our return to find our 
neighborhood and more specifically, our 
gardens, beginning to bloom. Leaving 
children and grandchildren is difficult, 
but my heavy heart and sulky frown 
slowly turned upside down as I was able 
to see the world becoming fresh and 
new. I found wonder and hope in each 
new bud, chirping bird, and the popping 
up of perennials. It begged the question- 

what will the new year bring? For Temple Beth Sholom, this time 
of year brings renewal as well. We have many new members, fresh 
paint, newly restored offices, hallways and classrooms, vigorous 
enrollment for our ECC and Religious School and before too long 
the start of new professional staff and lay leadership.

During this period of transition one of the constants remains 
the belief that every member brings value to our community, a 
richness and a diversity of interests, thoughts, and ideas. Whether 
someone comes a few times a year, or participates on a very regular 
basis – everyone has much to offer. The leadership, the clergy, 
and the office staff strive to create a community, a place where 
every voice counts and matters. We want our members to feel 
Valued. Important. Celebrated. Please let us know where we can 
do better and where we’re hitting the mark. When members feel 
passionate about their community, their important place in it, and 
peers they connect with – this too deepens member engagement. 
With membership renewal a few short months away, we want to 
continue to create strategies and initiatives that will hopefully 
make our members know how much we care! Please stay in touch.

As we move forward into a new season, there are two people I 
want to personally thank. Both have served as sounding boards 
for my occasional over the top ideas, my frustrations and my 
hopes for the future. They have provided wisdom, guidance and 
a lifeline when needed. They have shown interest not only in my 
TBS life, but my personal life as well, understanding that family will 
always be my highest priority. I want to express my deep and most 
heartfelt appreciation to Rabbi Paul Resnick and to Michael Schor, 
TBS president.

In his short time at TBS, Rabbi Paul Resnick has brought many 
blessings to the synagogue. He has embraced the values of this 
community and brought an enthusiastic “camp” spirit to his work. 
Rabbi Resnick has shown that he cares about all people, no matter 
who they are or their level of involvement in synagogue life. He 
has articulated his strong connection to the State of Israel and 
encouraged others to reawaken their own commitment if it’s been 
dormant of late. During his tenure he has worked to rebuild our 
“in person” community, while being mindful and sensitive to those 
who have chosen to participate in Services and events from home. 
As offered from his earliest days at TBS, he has built community 

FROM THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR
by Eileen Olan Bohrer

TRANSITIONS

through his “walks”, meetings at Bagel Boss, Lunch and Learns and 
RRR communications.

After multiple prior appointments as the interim lead clergy person, 
Rabbi Resnick worked to provide an environment that would allow 
leadership the time for the thoughtful, intentional work needed to 
approach a reinvigorated search process for a new rabbinic leader.

Rabbi Resnick has brought excitement to Jewish life and Jewish 
learning and that excitement has proven to be contagious. Please 
join us on Saturday, June 3rd as we thank Rabbi Resnick for devoting 
a year of his life to the betterment of Temple Beth Sholom.

Michael Schor has served as President of Temple Beth Sholom for 3 
years. He was installed in the early days of the COVID-19 pandemic 
and has led the congregation thoughtfully, creatively and tirelessly 
since that time. Michael has brought his personal and professional 
experience, skill and talents to his work as synagogue president. 
With the support and guidance of the “medical advisory team”, he 
helped TBS navigate the everchanging landscape of a worldwide 
health crisis.

Michael has dedicated himself to collaborating with other 
congregational leaders on budget, development, staffing, 
real estate, religious affairs, community life and security. He is 
particularly passionate about ensuring that the safeguards are 
in place for each and every person who comes through the 
doors of TBS. He accelerated the security upgrade process and 
communicated the progress and milestones of all aspects of the 
projects. Simultaneously, he has been committed to bringing 
technology upgrades to the synagogue. Though sometimes 
met with criticism – like many a synagogue unsung hero before 
him, his boundless energy and forthright communication have 
benefitted the entire TBS family. It has been reassuring to know 
that we were in such capable hands. I know that I will continue to 
rely on him and look forward to Michael’s continued contributions 
and leadership as immediate past president in the years to come.

When you have the opportunity, please join me in thanking 
Michael for always being available to step into the breach and 
taking responsibility for whatever was needed.

Transitions can be unnerving and that is why we have rituals to 
help us through them, traditional words and actions that give us 
a firm foothold when we feel like we’re on slippery ground. When 
I see buds sprout from brown branches, when I hear baby birds 
chirp in their nests, when I see flowers poke up from the ground, 
I am filled with faith in the rebirth that comes during and after 
transition. As I move through my own professional and personal 
transitions, as TBS moves to new leadership, as our society is 
endlessly learning to live in new realities, and as the winter chill 
turns to spring blossoms and further into the warmth of summer, I 
pray that all of us honor the transitions in our lives and find within 
them hope, joy, and blessing.

With gratitude,  Eileen
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B'NAI MITZVAH
MAY/JUNE/AUGUST 2023

REMY APPEL 
daughter of Marni & Douglas   

June 1, 2023

JUSTIN FELDSTEIN 
son of Roxanne & Richard 

May 6, 2023

DARREN CARACCIOLA
son of Audrie & Brad

June 17, 2023

NOAH DAVOODI
son of Eileen & Radni

August 26, 2023

L’DOR V’DOR – From Generation to Generation
Create a lasting legacy of your family’s connection to Temple Beth Sholom 

with the purchase of an engraved brick for the Courtyard 
in our new Early Childhood and Lifelong Learning Center. 

CHOOSE BETWEEN TWO SIZES:
Size 4"x 8": Cost: $180 per brick or 3 for $500

(Each brick can include 3 lines of text with up to 14 characters)
Size 12"x12": Cost: $540 per brick 

     (Each brick can include 8 lines of text with up to 16 characters)

Characters include letters, numbers, symbols, and spaces. 
To purchase bricks go to: www.tbsroslyn.org

Click on Learning - Ostrow Early Childhood Center - Brick Purchase Form Button
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I always think of the year by school 
months as opposed to the calendar 

year – an educator’s occupational 
hazard, I guess. It’s hard to believe 
that the 2022-23 school year is 
coming to an end!  Returning to 
TBS last summer after several years 
away, I was excited to come back to 
TBS in a new capacity; and with most 
of this school year in the rearview 
mirror – I cannot help but reflect on 
all that we accomplished!  

In the last few months, we have 
come together as a school-wide family on many different 
occasions. The month of March was dedicated to most 
things Purim, but we quickly switched into Passover/Yom 
Ha’Aztmaut gear. Our families were able to join us for 
Purim-A-Lot, the Purim Carnival, and a Purim parade full 

of paparazzi. Our 3- and 4-year-old classes also sang Purim 
songs to 33 Holocaust survivors and their families! It was a 
highlight for our students and brought smiles to the faces 
of those who were able to join us.  We truly had a beautiful 
morning and I hope to continue this tradition next year 
and for years to come.  We also came together to celebrate 
Dudes and Donuts at Drop-off, which was a fun morning for 
all. Nothing starts your day like a photo opp, donut and cup 
of coffee (for the dudes/dudettes only). 

Our ECC Family Seder was a beautiful April morning, the 
auditorium was packed with children, their families and 
teachers celebrating Passover. With an updated child 
friendly Haggadah to guide us through an engaging and 
educational Seder, a fun time was had by all. The children 
worked hard creating keepsakes for their families' own 

BARNET & ANNETTE OSTROW 
EARLY CHILDHOOD CENTER

by Kim Weinberg, Director of Early Childhood Center

SAVE THE DATES!

If you or anyone you know would like to know more 
about our school, please call us at 516-621-1171.

May/June Highlights

Tues., 5/2	 Parent Teacher Conferences
	 No School 
Fri., 5/5	 Shabbat Two-Gether 12-12:30 PM 
	 (2’s and Pre-2's classes only) 
Sat., 5/13	 Mini Minyan at 11AM 
Mon., 5/15	 Mother’s Day Tea 
Sat., 5/20	 Shavuot Themed Mini Minyan 
	 at 11AM 
Thurs., 5/25	 No After Care/Enrichment 
Fri., 5/26	 Shavuot – No School 
Mon., 5/29	 Memorial Day – No School 
Tues., 5/30	 Weather Contingency Day 
Fri., 6/2	 Musical Shabbat and Dinner 
	 at 5:30 PM 
Fri., 6/2	 Last Day of Challah Program 
Thurs., 6/8	 Last Day of Classes 
Fri., 6/9	 Pre-Kindergarten Graduation 
	 at 9:30 AM
Mon., 6/12	 Stay and Play Begins 
Mon., 6/19	 Juneteenth- NO Stay and Play 
Wed., 6/21	 Stay and Play Ends 

Some of the Dudes (and Dudettes) and Donuts at Drop-off

Seder tables and were well versed in the story of Pesach. 

The anticipation leading up to Israel’s 75th Birthday was 
all around the school, with blue and white everywhere! We 
were able to board the plane to “Israel” and with the help 
of many parents and the children wandered around while 
learning about all things Israel. Whether they stopped at the 
falafel stand, went for a camel ride or picked and squeezed 
their own oranges; Yom Ha’aztmaut was a celebration for 
everyone! 

As the weather continues to get warmer and summer is on 
the horizon, I want to say thank you to all of those who 
have been part of my first year as the Director of the TBS 
ECC. With support from the Assistant Director Stephanie 
Whalen, teachers, administrators, lay-leaders and clergy, 
we had a remarkable year that I will always remember with 
fondness.  I wish you and your families a wonderful summer 
– full of warmth and fun. Kim
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In an article written by David 
Bryfman & Barry Chazan entitled, 

Israel as a Cornerstone of Jewish Identity, 
the authors explain how individuals 
have multiple versions of themselves, 
as well as intersecting identities. 
Bryfman and Chazan conclude that 
while a person has not one ‘personal 
self’…it is essential that certain core 
characteristics remain constant, the self. 
In other words, though our personal 
identities are 
complex and 

ever-shifting, having core features that 
anchor us to our communities and shape 
ourselves is of the utmost importance. 
Here at TBS Religious School, our top 
educational priority is to instill in our 
students a rock-solid Jewish identity, as 
well as a strong, meaningful connection 
to Eretz Yisrael – The Land of Israel. 

In celebration of Israel’s 75th Anniversary, 
one key question we’re asking ourselves 
is: How do we make a student’s Jewish 
Identity and relationship with Israel a 
true cornerstone of who they are? Of 
course, Jewish identity begins with 
Jewish values, heritage and mitzvot. The 
Torah guides us, and is our guidebook 
in this regard. Furthermore, celebrating and taking part in Israel-
centric holidays such as Yom Ha'atzmaut (Israel’s Independence 
Day) and Yom HaZikaron (Israel's Memorial Day) are powerful 
ways to link Israel with identity, helping kids here in Roslyn build 
a connection to their Jewish mishpacha across the ocean.   

A third facet of our Israel immersion program is cultural: the 
foods we eat, the music we listen to, the fashions we explore. 
Israeli culture is one of the yummiest, most joyous and danceable 
around, and we rarely miss an opportunity to showcase all that 
Israel has to offer. For example, we will be offering Israeli cooking, 
Israeli art experiences through our Youth Group and in the month 
of June additional chugim – M’dabrim b’Ivrit (Clubs – Youth Ulpan 
which is Hebrew conversational language)  

Religion, heritage and culture are all vital ingredients to fostering 
a powerful connection with Israel, but is it enough? At TBS, we also 
believe that language immersion is essential to the full expression 
of culture and identity. Gaining familiarity with modern Hebrew 
can allow students to fortify Jewish identities and motivate them 

VISIT OUR WEBSITE 
WWW.TBSROSLYN.ORG

FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK
WWW.FACEBOOK.COM/TBSROSLYN

FOLLOW US ON INSTAGRAM
TBSROSLYN

STAY UP TO DATE WITH ALL THE EVENTS AT TBS 
BY CONNECTING WITH US THROUGH 

OUR WEBSITE AND SOCIAL MEDIA.

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL
by Sharon Solomon,

Educational Director - Community Engagement and Development

ISRAEL@75: FORTIFYING JEWISH IDENTITY THROUGH 
HEBREW LANGUAGE AND IMMERSION’  

Dr. Samantha Vinokor-Meinrath, Senior Director 
of Knowledge, Ideas and Learning at the Jewish 

Education Project.  Dr. Vinokor-Meinrath led a Jewish 
identity workshop to our teen madrichim which touched 

upon the rise of antisemitism in America. 

to deepen their connections with Israel and the Torah. This is 
especially crucial for upcoming b’nai mitzvah students who are 
solidifying their core identities with each passing day. 

Chaim Nachman Bialik, Israel’s beloved poet, argued that The 
golden key to Jewish education is the Hebrew language and that 
identity is best shaped through the mouth and lips. To that end, 
one of our central Israel@75 initiatives is to offer pilot Hebrew 
language and immersion ‘Ulpan-style’ programs, beginning in 
May 2023. We are excited to offer this opportunity to students 
in Kitot Hay through Zayin (grades 5-7), Makom High School and 

chugim/club Israeli cultural activities 
for the students in the younger grades.

Fostering a core Jewish identity that 
includes a meaningful connection to 
Israel can be the gift of a lifetime for 
our students. While personal identities 
are complex and ever-evolving, certain 
cornerstones are crucial for building a 
strong sense of self and community. 
Without a doubt, Hebrew language 
immersion can be a key ingredient in 
this regard, and we are committed to 
providing our students with fresh and 
engaging opportunities to M’daber 
Ivrit.

Wishing all our families a very Happy 
Spring and a Yom Ha'atzmaut Sameach. 
May we celebrate Israel@75 with 

happiness, pride and above all, peace during these challenging 
times.

Sharon 
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Every spring the weather 
warms, flowers bloom, 

and we gather with loved 
ones to celebrate Passover 
(Pesach). Time and again, 
we congregate around the 
table to perform the ritual 

Seder – which literally means order – and repeat the story of 
our Jewish ancestors’ enslavement and Exodus from ancient 

Egypt. Within this traditional, annual retelling, families create 
deep and meaningful experiences for all, designating important 
roles to everyone from family elders to the youngest children. In 
performing this step-by-step ritual, the Passover Seder becomes 
a redemptive and transformative ceremony, connecting us to 
Jewish history, Israel, our families, and ultimately, ourselves.

In Joel Ziff’s essay entitled My Personal Exodus: The Inner 
Journey from Slavery to Liberation, Ziff explains how the Jewish 
people’s exodus from Egypt (Mitzrayim) is not only a historical 
and religious milestone, but a potential metaphor for each 
individual’s journey from the restraints brought on everyday 
living to liberation in their path toward inner growth. In our own 
personal journeys, we metaphorically are forced to navigate 
treacherous waters and cross vast deserts. Changing careers, 
family challenges, sicknesses and recovery from trauma are all 

FROM MAKOM
by Sharon Solomon,  Educational Director - Community Engagement and Development 

Janet Jeddah, Religious School Administator and 
Silvia Kogan, Religious School Assistant Principal/B’nai Mitzvah Coordinator

Challah baking experience for TBS ACTIV8! teens. Thank you to 
Morah Sharona Abraham, our challah baker extraordinaire. who worked 

diligently and with much joy with our teens. The challah baking experience 
is one of many opportunities to keep the teens engaged Jewishly.

OUR COLLECTIVE NARRATIVE: PASSOVER, YOM HA’ATZMATUT, AND 
LOOKING BACK AS A SPRINGBOARD FOR TRANSFORMATION AND SELF-GROWTH

constantly shaping us as individuals. Our resilience in bouncing 
back from life’s setbacks often determines whether we will 
remain enslaved by our circumstances, or if we can fashion new 
tools and develop new strategies to cope with these challenges.  
A recent example of this was when Temple Beth Sholom (and 
the rest of the world) was forced to adapt in the face of a global 
pandemic. Though daunting, our TBS family worked together, 
innovated, and ultimately became a stronger, more inclusive and 
resilient community as a result. During times like these, when 
the universe itself pushes us out of our comfort zones, we have 
an opportunity to evolve and better ourselves in ways previously 
unimagined.

By retelling the story of our physical exile from the Land of 
Canaan, we come to understand how exile can affect us in so 
many ways, including spiritual or emotional exile.  In recounting 
the ten plagues, we are reminded of the relationship between 
misfortune and opportunity; how things beyond our control 
can alter our original paths. Though we don’t always realize it, 
these external forces may prove more helpful than harmful. 
For example, how often have we heard someone recount how 
losing their job turned out to be the best thing and a blessing 
in disguise? Sometimes the universe helps us when we cannot 
help ourselves. 

We have many opportunities to sit with each other as a family 
like Shabbat, birthdays and family gatherings but it is only 
at Passover at the Seder that we are commanded to have a 
conversation. It affords us a vital opportunity to reflect on our 
ancestral family and personal histories, reminding us how far we 
have traveled as a people, and how much we can still achieve. In 
retelling the story of Passover, time and again, we reaffirm our 
existence and link our past to present-day Israel, our homeland’s 
75th anniversary, and beyond. Furthermore, celebrating Pesach 
can serve as a springboard toward understanding our own 
personal Exodus, our limitations and setbacks as well as our 
triumphs. It is now more than ever that we are experiencing the 
growing pains and the struggle that Israel and our people are 
confronting today.

In the coming year, how might we transform ourselves and our 
communities? How can we become a force for liberation and 
self-growth both for ourselves here in America and our brothers 
in Israel.

Wishing everyone a very Happy Spring!

Sharon & Janet



May/June 2023  •  11

THE JOSHUA 
SOCIETY

Helene & David Abiri
Rebecca & Michael Altman
Anonymous
Anita & Bill Baron
Susan & Lewis Bartell
Denise & Barry Bass
Ellen & Bruce Belsky
Sanford Berger
Felice & Len Bergman
Caryn & Michael Beyer
Harriett Beyer
Lauren & Phillip Beyer
Lori & Stephen Beyer
Beatrice Bloom
Carolyn & John Canova
Ester & Allan Causanschi
Irving Chernofsky
Harriet & Mark Chertok
Natalie & Paul Cohn

Debbie & Jay Dubowsky
Beth & Marc Eichenholtz
Carol Feldman
Lisa & Ted Felderman
Arlene & Daniel Fisher
Rachel & Jared Friedmann
Denise Gold
Judy Goldberg
Rena & Andrew Goodman
Carrie & Harold Gordon
Pearl & Nathan Halegua
Susan & Jon Held
Louise Hersh
Marilyn Jacques
Amy & Robert Kane
Arlene & Seymour Katz
Cynthia & Ronnie Katz
Yale Kessler
Mindy & Steven Kober

Betsy Landsman
Jeffrey Lerman	
Lisa & Richard Levine
Madeline & Irwin Lieber
Marcia & Mark Lilling
Amy & Marc Magid
Limor & Jordan Mann
Robin & Jay Merker
Jill Naviasky
Louis Naviasky
David Oestreich
Batsheva & Ronald Ostrow
Phyllis & Elliot Pellman
Stephanie Relkin
Tina & Paul Rotstein
Dara & Brian Rubenstein 
Marilyn & Barry Rubenstein
Rebecca & Morty Schaja
Rose & Alan Schecter

Frances & Glenn Schor
Rachel & Michael Schor
Sandra & Stephen Seltzer
Robin & Barry Simonson
Stephanie & Jeffrey Sorkin
Tinette Sterling
Doris Tolins
Sharon & Marc Tract
Ellen & Paul Walk
Jocelyn & Jared Wasserman
Phyllis Wertenteil
Laurie & Stuart Wilkins
Shoshanna Wingate
Phyllis Wolpert
Dorine & Robert Wulwick
Laurie & Arthur Zagelbaum

Margy & Mark Cohen
Bonnie & Barry Epstein
Carol & Ira Fishman
Amy & Lester Friedlander
Eva & Sanford Gerber

Rabbi's Circle
Karen & James Goldstick
Renee Lefland & Dan Mallin
Melody & Daniel Schor
Michelle & Howard Schor
Amilia Schrier & Edward Smith

Wendy & Scott Siegel
Sarah & Avi Stein
Debra & Henry Sutton

In Proverbs 27:18 Joshua says:

“Whoever tends the tree will eat its fruit.”
As the protégé and successor of Moses, Joshua was a dreamer and a doer - a visionary and 

leader who ultimately led the Jews into Israel.

Contributors to The Joshua Society will be both dreamers and 
doers, leading and strengthening for tomorrow.
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It’s hard to keep up with 
Sisterhood! In early March 

we had Hamantaschen Baking, 
lead by Debbie Agulnick and her 
wonderful squad of volunteers.
We were able to bring families 
together for a fun-filled evening 
and had tasty treats to take home. 
Thank you, Debbie for going 

above and beyond to make this event happen.

Sisterhood’s hands were busy with the annual silver polishing, 
led by Cindy Feldman. The ornamental silver in the sanctuary is 
gleaming as the result of the effort of the many volunteers. It truly 
is a labor of love!

Next up was our second annual Women’s Seder, led by Rabbi 
Rosenthal. Attendance exceeded expectations and all had a great 
time. We read from the Haggadah that Rabbi Rosenthal created 
with readings that fed a woman’s soul while the food from Bobby 
at Majestic Caterers fed our bodies. Thanks to the amazing Program 
Committee – Nadine Kestin, Karen Spitalnik, Cindy Feldman and 
Wende Jager-Hyman for planning this event and Rose Warshawsky 
and Janet Eder for helping with set-up.

SISTERHOOD SCOOP
by Sherri Warshavsky & Helaine Kurtzman, Sisterhood Co-Presidents

We wish a Mazel Tov and congratulations to our graduating seniors for a 
wonderful year together in all of our Makom programs (Madrichim (Class Aides, 

Activ8!, Limud (Torah Study), & JTeen). Each program had a fruitful year of experiences 
and we wish our seniors success in all of their future endeavors.

Graduating Seniors

Mazel Tov!Mazel Tov!

David Aldad
Jordyn Brandman

Adam Gittlin
Adam Schiaffo

SISTERHOOD SPRING INTO ACTION

Shifra and Puah, the upstander midwives in the Passover story, who 
defied Pharaoh and wouldn’t drown the Israelite babies, now have 
a maternity center named after them in Mbale Uganda. The Shifra 
and Puah Maternity Center was built in July 2018 due to the 
efforts of Israeli nurse-midwife, Ilana Shemesh. It is the convention 
charity project for Women’s League this year. The center aims to 
improve maternal and infant mortality rates and serves a multi-
denominational clientele and staff – Jews, Christians and Muslims. 
All services provided are free of charge to the new mothers and 
include pre-natal, birth and post-partum care. Women’s League is 
asking for cash donations to cover the cost of ultrasounds, supplies, 
laundry, blankets and baby clothes. Look for the cradle tzedakah 
box (crafted by Karen Spitalnik) at events and please donate 
generously! 

Other biblical heroines will be honored at Sisterhood Shabbat  on 
May 13th. What better way to honor our mothers on Mother’s Day 
weekend than to highlight our matriarchs and role models.  But we 
don’t have to go back to the bible to find a Woman of Achievement.  
The BQLI Women of Achievement Gala will be held at Temple Beth 
Sholom on June 8th and will feature TBS’ own Woman of Many 
Achievements, Wende Jager-Hyman. I cannot think of a more 
deserving nominee!

Sherri & Helaine
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Hope everyone had a nice Passover. Men's 
Club started a new tradition in March, 

Men’s Club Seder and Scotch. We had a great 
turnout and awesome food and spirits. I hope 
this will become an annual event. We will be 
having our Tequila tasing the beginning of 
May. This too is a new event and I hope you 
will all join us.  We are starting to get some new 
active members and so far the reviews have 

been nothing but positive. It is time to grow our Men’s Club 
back to where it was. We will also be having our end of the year 
BBQ which is always a fun night. I understand my emails can be 

MEN’S CLUB CORNER
by Evan Wagner, President

annoying at times, but trust me, if you try at least one event you 
will see just what a great time we have.   

5/2: Tequila Tasting  

TBD: End of Year BBQ

If you have any suggestions for events please contact me. I 
look forward to gaining additional members as we have a great 
calendar set up. 

If you have any questions please contact me at Evan@gustbuster.
com. 

Respectfully,  Evan

Class of 2023
HIGH SCHOOL

Emmett Brosowsky
Walls High School, Washington, DC
Grandson of Deborah and Fred Brosowsky
Samantha Burrows
NorthField High, Denver, CO
Granddaughter of Ellen and Barton Fingerman

COLLEGE/GRADUATE SCHOOL
School Brooke Drabkin
Fordham University
Masters in Secondary Education, English, 
& Special Education 
Daughter of Eva and Jess Drabkin

College/Graduate School Continued

Zachary Herzog
Syracuse University
Son of Lisa and Larry Herzog
Gabrielle Soffer
SUNY of Old Westbury
Daughter of Hillary and Joseph Soffer

Dylan Louis Witt
Stony Brook University
Grandson of René Kelbick
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COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT
by Sharon Solomon, Educational Director - Community Engagement & Development 

and Rebecca Altman, Vice President of Community Engagement

This has been an exciting year for engagement here at TBS.  
We have tried many new programs and are constantly asking 

ourselves the question – what are the needs of the community in 
this constantly evolving world?  

We focused our attention from our youngest learners and families 
to our oldest learners, listened deeply to their needs and created 
programs targeted to a wide range of interests. These programs 
included adult education classes touching on the spiritual and 
the everyday – Ulpan classes (M’Dabrim b’Ivrit) and Conversational 
Hebrew for American speakers as well as learning to chant from 
the Torah, Cooking with the Clergy, Zoom and in-person lecture 
series highlighting different speakers and voices in Israel and on 
important issues here at home as well. Tikun Olam and tzedakah 
projects to support our Israeli troops, a creative writing contest 
for our older students about Israel and the year-long community 
initiative of designing and creating the spectacular illustrated 
Megillah that was welcomed by the entire community and will be 
enjoyed for many years to come.  We haven’t even touched upon 
all the Yom Ha'atzmaut (Israel Independence Day) celebrations 
and observances that were planned for the end of April. Soon we 
will be piloting a series of chugim (clubs) for our elementary age 
students scheduled for Tuesday afternoons entailing Israeli art, 
cooking and conversational Hebrew.  

We are grateful to our Israel@75 Committee for meeting and 
providing insights and feedback for all our ideas and for their 
active participation in helping to make all our achievements 
a reality. We rely on members in our community to help us to 
understand and meet the needs and interests of the community.  
Rebecca and I will be meeting with congregants at the beginning 
of June and July in a proactive effort to further understand the 
needs of today’s families and congregations. It is so very important 
and vital to the continuation of our thriving community that we 
listen and recognize the ever-changing wants and needs of our 
members.  

Please feel free to email me, sharonsolomon@tbsroslyn.org or 
Rebecca, rebrub4@aol.com if you want to meet and help us plan 
our programs for the coming year.

We look forward to celebrating Yom Ha'atzmaut with you and 
many more enjoyable events in the future.

Engagement for the year 2022-2023

	• Rabbi Lucas Lecture Series – Rabbi Stanley Ringler, The Arc 
of Our History

	• Rabbi Lucas Lecture Series – Azi Cohen, The Air Strike 
Mission of October, 1986

	• A Discussion with former Israeli Shaliach, Ariel Magal, about 
the situation in Israel

	• Adult Education – M’Dabrim b’Ivrit – Intermediate 
Conversational Hebrew

	• Adult Education – Beginners Torah Trope Class

	• TBS Museum Opening – The Essence of the Hebrew Letters 
– with Batsheva Slavin

	• Cooking with the Clergy – Shakshuka with Robert 
Bichoupon

	• Cooking with the Clergy – Israeli breakfast with Elaine and 
Joe Benlevi

	• The Illustrated Megillah – Illustrations and Purim Education 
with Jared Harel

	• The Illustrated Megillah – Celebration to Welcome the 
Megillah

	• Religious School chugim clubs – art and cooking

	• Ari Engineer with Deborah Bodin Cohen for Religious 
School lower grades and ECC

	• Israel Essay Contest – A Conversation with Theodor Herzl – 
What Would Herzl Think of The State of Israel Today?

	• Kabbalat Shabbat Service with musical entertainment by 
Hadar Orshilamy and Sheldon Lowe

	• Shabbat Services with a Yom Ha'atzmaut themed kiddush

	• Religious School Yom Ha'atzmaut assembly followed by a 
Community Event

Sharon & Reb ecca
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It’s that time of year again, 
flowers are blooming, we’re 

shedding jackets and prep for 
summer 2023 is in full swing! 
We are counting down the 
days until we see those smiling 
faces run off the buses, to what 
promises to be an epic summer 
at Beth Sholom Day Camp. We 

have so many exciting new activities coming your way. We have 
an amazing Ultimate Ninja Warrior Course where our campers can 
fly across monkey bars and rings, climb ropes and run their way 
up a warped wall. We are excited to have Zumba back again this 
summer, which is a specially designed fitness program for children 
that incorporates movement, dance and games. Each Zumba 
class is high-energy fitness instruction packed with specially 

DAY CAMP NEWS
by Becky Firestone, Day Camp Director &

Dee Dee Horowitz, Day Camp Assistant Director

choreographed, child-friendly routines prepared to accompany 
lively and upbeat music. Staff hiring is ongoing and we are looking 
to recruit the strongest possible counselor and specialist staff for 
the summer. Temple high school and college students are always 
given the highest consideration but don’t wait to apply, spots are 
filling up fast. Our next Open House date is coming up on May 7th  
from 10:00 – 1:00pm. If you would like to schedule a tour for the 
Open House Day or for any weekday, please call the camp office 
at 516-620-2022. Temple members receive considerable discounts 
for children and grandchildren, so please consider your home, 
Temple Beth Sholom, as a viable choice for your kids. We can’t wait 
for summer 2023! 

 B ecky & Dee De e

Join the "Fair Chair" Campaign Today!

WE NEED CHAIRS!!! Seating is an essential 
part of every event at TBS. Whether it is for 
meetings, classes, kiddushes, assemblies...
we need chairs.

After decades of use, our fleet of stackable 
leather chairs has deteriorated beyond repair 
and must be replaced. With the help of several 
fellow congregants, we have found a chair 
that will be put to good use in the years ahead. 

To help defray the cost, we ask you to consider 
funding at least one chair at $180 each.

"Fair Chair" of course is a play on "Fair Share," our 
Membership dues structure. We hope you will support 
our Fair Chair campaign. Thank you, as always, for 

your generosity and commitment to TBS.

Visit our website at tbsroslyn.org and go 
to the Main Menu - Donate - Fair Chair, to 
fund a chair or chairs.



16  •  Temple Beth Sholom

We would like to express our appreciation to the TBS 
members who contributed generously to the Torah Fund 

during the last year. TBS has donated more than $12,000 to 
the Torah Fund this year. Your generosity has ensured that we 
have met our contribution goal for this year. The Torah Fund 
helps strengthen the future of Conservative/Masorti Judaism.  
Its current funding initiative will provide a dedicated Women’s 
League Study Space in the new JTS Undergraduate Residence 
Hall. The environmentally friendly area hosts new technology, 
provides access for people with disabilities, a well-equipped 
kitchen, and sections for students to study and socialize. The 
campaign will also fund a ground-breaking course on Gender 
Bias and Harassment at the Ziegler School of Rabbinic Studies.  
Every Torah Fund donation helps train and educate future 
Jewish leaders. You can listen to a recording of Josh Ehrlich, 
who is graduating the H.L. Miller Cantorial School at JTS in May, 
and the SLBC choir singing Miriam HaN'viah. https://youtu.be/
kAAV9lyX40k. Josh Erhlich is working on the publication of a 
cantorial work of the five books of the Torah in four parts. He 
expressed his gratitude and appreciation to the Women’s League 
and the Torah Fund for its support of young Jewish scholars 
throughout the world.   

As the year draws to a close, there are more events to look 
forward to. Register, share and save the date of Thursday, April 
27, 2023 for the 10th Helen Cytryn Torah Fund Study Day in 
the morning, virtually and in person, celebrating Israel at 75 and 
featuring Rabbi Dr. Androphy of East Meadow Beth-El Jewish 

TORAH FUND
by Janet Cohen Eder & Rose Gole Warshawsky

Benefactor		  $ 180.00
Guardian 		  $ 300.00
Associate Patron:		  $ 600.00
Patron:		  $ 1200.00
Certificates:		  $ 18.00
Cards (all occasions)	 $ 5.00

Janet Cohen Eder
27 Stirrup Lane
Roslyn Heights, NY 11577
(516) 330-1279
jcohene@aol.com

Rose Gole Warshawsky
24 The Maples
Roslyn, NY 11576
(917) 576-0826
mrwarsh@optonline.net

(All checks payable to Torah Fund please)

Send your tax-deductible donations to:

Center. We are also proud that TBS is the host location for the 
BQLI Region Woman of Achievement Gala, which is taking 
place on Thursday, June 8, 2023. Congratulations to this year’s 
honoree TBS member Wende Jager-Hyman. We are grateful 
to Wende for her tireless work and commitment to TBS and 
Sisterhood and her instrumental role in developing meaningful 
and thoughtful programs.     

We wish you a joyful and healthy summer.

 Janet  & Rose

We would love to honor you at Shabbat Services during your birthday 
and anniversary month, so please visit our website tbsroslyn.org and 
scroll down to RSVP for Birthday and Anniversary Shabbat.

May 20th, June 3rd
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Thank You to Our Sponsors
Event Sponsor
Mt. Sinai Long Island Doctors

Entertainment Sponsor
Geo Events 

Décor Sponsor
Roslyn Bala

Photo Booth Sponsor
White Light Photography and Video

Casino Sponsor 
Palm Bay International 
Treeline Companies 

Drink Sponsor
Charles Krypell Fine Jewelry
Sharestates

Food Station Sponsor 
Designer Rugs & Carpet by Peykar 
Eastern American Technologies
Global Securities
Goldberg Orthodontics 
GustBuster 
Joyce Styne/ Laffey International
Kiddsmiles Pediatric Dentistry 
M & G Packaging 
MRL Agency 
NSPC 
Philadelphia Insurance Company
Scout Residential 
Temple Beth Sholom Men’s Club 
Temple Beth Sholom Sisterhood

Platinum Sponsor
Rebecca and Michael Altman
Cheri and David Dubner  
Carrie and Harold Gordon 
Melissa and Ryan Hiller
Lisa and Richard Levine 
The Relkin Family 
Marilyn and Barry Rubenstein 
Rebecca and Morty Schaja 
Stephanie and Jeff Sorkin 
Jocelyn and Jared Wasserman 

Gold Sponsor
Rita and Manoucher Ashourzadeh 
Felice and Len Bergman 
Eva and Jess Drabkin

Parissa Eliassian Real Estate Agent 
Douglas Elliman 
Michael Farrell/ LDI Connect
First National Bank of Long Island 
Arlene and Danny Fisher
Cynthia and Ronald Katz
Bobby Leshansky of Max’s Appetizing 
Limor and Jordan Mann 
Shila and Hooman Neman 
Shahla Golie Oheb, Daniel Gale Sotheby’s 
International Realty
Jocelyn and Yaakov Ringler 
Linda and Michael Sahn 
Sahn, Ward, Braff, Koblenz PLLC 
Schechter School of Long Island 
Sandy and Steve Seltzer
Ellen and Paul Walk 

Silver Sponsor
Susan and Lewis Bartell
Caryn and Michael Beyer
Suzan and Joseph Bruck
Lauren and Scott Director 
Samantha and Jordan Fensterman 
Rachel and Jared Friedmann 
Billy Goldstein and Dorit Gordon
Chloe and Dusty Granet
Pearl and Nathan Halegua
Stephanie and Brian Kolin 
Debbie and Rob Marchlewski
One Service 
Lisa and Adam Rockfeld
Kim Rogoff and Michael Jaffe 
Alyssa and Ryan Schimel 
Rebecca and Miki Segal
Shirin and Avi Simkhai 
Sourcepass

Club TBS was made possible by the 
generous contributions of:
Lisa Anselmo Productions
Eileen Olan Bohrer
Colbeh
Barbara Cooper
Adrian Depena and the maintenance 
   staff of Temple Beth Sholom
Geo Events
Grandstand Sports
Stephanie Relkin
Roslyn Bala
Sweet Jules Treats & Decor

The Waldorf Company
Ellen Unger
White Light Photography and Video
Dina Yakar

Thank you to our Club TBS/ Art in 
the Evening committee members
Rebecca Altman
Ryan Altman
Alyssa Barzideh
Lean Biton
Eileen Olan Bohrer
Barbara Cooper
Marla Defrin
Lauren Director
Cheri Dubner Co-Chair
Samantha Fensterman
Farrah Forrest
Rachel Friedmann
Debbie Goldberg
Carrie Gordon
Ronit Hakimi
Pearl Halegua
Melissa Hiller
Elaine Jacobs
Marisa Katz
Beth Klein
Hila Klein
Jenna Knoll
Stephanie Kolin
Limor Mann
Karin Naim
Annabelle Rabiei
Stephanie Relkin
Lisa Rockfeld
Alyssa Schimel
Natalie Shayanfekr
Erica Sher
Morgan Silvera
Shelley Silvera
Sharon Solomon
Stephanie Sorkin
Rebecca Sterling
Elise Stoller
Jill Wagner
Jocelyn Wasserman Co-Chair
Kim Weinberg 
Dina Yakar
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Thank You to Our Generous Donors
2 Friends Clothing
16 Handles
17A  Café
388 Restaurant & Catering
Abeetza Pizza
Albee Baby 
Steve Alhadeff
Alice & Olivia
All Kids Fair
Rebecca and Michael Altman
Amal Eatery
Ambalu Jewelers 
Ambiance
Chelsey Amer 
Americana Manhasset
Ananda Nine
Angel Tips East Norwich
Angelina's
Anthony Scotto Restaurants
Appaman
Apple & Eve
Applebees
Ann-Marie Baila Asner
Athleta
Ayhan's Shish Kebab
B2BSpoke
Bagel Boss
BAMs Tennis
Bango Bowls
Dr. Jonathan Bank
Bar Beauty By Daniel
Cantor Ofer Barnoy
Barry's Boot Camp
Basil & Prime 
Ricki Penn Beauty Counter
Becca London Jewelry
Bella Luna Salon
Ben's Kosher Delicatessen
Benihana
Besito
Felicia Bessen
Beth Sholom Day Camp
Bistro Burger
Blooming Designs by Marisa
Bloomingdales 
Blue Jean Baby
Blue Moon Project
Hagit and Dan Bodner
Eileen and Stuart Bohrer
Bone Jour
Bosphorous Café Grill
Bottle Values
Boulevard Hair Salon
Bout Boxing
Brass Swan

Brody Dermatology - 
   Dr. Nicole Weiler
Brooklyn Cyclones
Rebecca Brookstein Photography
Butera's Restaurant of Woodbury
Buy the Bag
C2 Education
Cafe Continental
Cami Boutique 
CAMP
Camprageous 
Canasta 4 You 
Carlo's Pizza of Roslyn
Carvel
Cena 081
Center Cuts
Centro Cucina
Charles Krypell Fine Jewelry
Chicken Kebab
Christina's Epicure
Christopher Morley Tennis
Chris Cintron
Clothes Horse
Club & Country
Dr. Brian Cohen
Cohen's Fashion Optical - 
   Gabrielle & Michael Robbins
Colbeh
Color Theory  Art Studio
Commune Port Washington
ConfiDanZe & Fitness
Corey Paige Designs
Cove Pocono Resorts
Craft 387 Bistro & Bar
Crayola Experience
Crest Cleaners
Crystal Nails 
Da-Angelo Pizzeria & Ristorante
Dara Piken Studio
Daruma of Tokyo
Dazzling Smiles Dental Group - 
   Dr. Hooman Neman
Decorr and More
Delicacies Gourmet Delicatessen 
De Lis Salon & Spa
Denny's 
Dirty Taco + Tequila
Diva Florist
Dream Recording Studio - 
   Eileen and  Gregg Balbera
Cheri and David Dubner
Debbie and Jay Dubowsky
Dunkin Donuts - 
   Pam Danbusky
Eastern Breeze Day Spa

Kenneth Eder
Elegant Jewelers
Elite Island Resorts
Ellen Lux Jewelry
Embroidery Babes
Equinox
Eric's Italian Bistro
European Wax Center
Evolve Spa
FAST
Felice Roslyn
Fill-R-Up 
Arlene and Danny Fisher
Foodie Card
Foster Restaurant
Frieda Rothman
Steven Friedman
Rachel and Jared Friedmann
Funky Monkey Toys & Books
Fran Futterman
Gallery Couture
Garvies Point Brewery & Restaurant
Gelataria dei Cotelli - 
   Dawn and  Allen Aingorn
Emily Gellis Lande
Geo Events
Get Naked Nutrition
Gigi New York
Gino's of East Norwich
Gino's of Port Washington
Gino's Parlor of Roslyn
Gitlin Dental Group
Giulio Cesare
Glamour Nail & Lashes 
Glamour Nail & Spa 
Glen Dance Studio
Glowbar 
Gold Coast Kids
Gold Medal Socks
Goldberg Orthodontics 
Phyllis and Steven Goldenberg
Jody Goldsmith
Gorjana
Gotham T-Shirts
Gourmette Girl
Grace's Marketplace
Great Neck Glatt
Greenvale Pharmacy
Greenvale Townhouse Diner
Grimaldi's Pizzeria
Grit Ninja
Grow and Behold
Gustbuster 
Hair by Miriam
Hair Junkie Salon

Hal's New York
Halcyon Liquors
Hildebrandt's
Hilltop Kitchen & Bar
Hilton Garden Inn Roslyn
Hirshleifers
Hofstra Athletics
Holiday Farms
Holly's Infinity
Hoop Lab
Hunan Taste
iHop
Il Toscano
Impluse Boutique
Invites by Jill
Island Plastic Surgery
J Slides
Jacqueline Paige Salon
Jade Eatery & Lounge
Jake's 58 Casino Hotel
Jildor
Jill Sherer 
Jill Walder Interiors
Joanne's Gourmet Pizza
Juju and Stitch
Jennifer Kam
Lynne Kanner
Karina NYC
Dr. David Kashan
Emilie Katz
Kendra Scott
Kenny's Mens & Boys Wear
KidVids NYC 
Kimberly Dawn Makeup 
Camp Kippewa Point
Marlene Kirsh
Kitchen Kaberet
Stephanie and Brian Kolin
Joshua Kotin/ NYCFC
Kwiat
Kyma
La Baraka
La Bottega Roslyn
La Bussola Ristorante
La Coquille
La Femme Dangereuse 
La P'tite Framboise Bistro
La Pizzeria 
Lauren Sydney Events 
Le French Cleaners
Leading Edge Oral Surgery - 
   Dr. Tracey Rosenberg
Leonetti Pastry Shop
Lester's 
Level Up
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Thank You to Our Generous Donors
Levels of Beauty 
Limani Restaurant Group
Lincar Salon
Sima Lis
Little Maestros
Little Steve's 
Dr. Stacie Locasio
Lockwood College Consultants
London Jewelers
Long Island Ducks
Long Island Sports Cards
Long Island Sports Hub
Lonnys 
Look Who's Talking
Lulus
Maddy's 390
Mahjongganon
Max's Appetizing / 
   Majestic Catering
Maldon and Mignonette
Manor French Cleaners 
Marked By
Market Bistro
Sarah and Bradly Marks
Matt the Music Man
Max and Gino's
Meat Maven
Mesita
Michael Kors 
Mim's Restaurant
Mitchells
Mixology  Roslyn
Mohegen Sun
Morgenthal Frederics
Mt. Sinai Long Island Doctors
Muscari
My Grandma's of New England 
   Coffee Cakes
Nail Gallery
Naot Footwear
Nardo 
Natalie Cherie Art
Neiman Marcus
New Beginnings
New Ideas Unisex Salon
New York Giants
New York Islanders
New York Jets
New York Nets
New York Ravioli & 
   Pasta Company
New York Red Bulls
New York Steak and Seafood
Noir Bakery & Café
Novita

NuBest Salon & Spa
Oheka Castle
Tootsie Olan
One Small Step
Ooh La La
Optical Heights
Oriental Trading
Orwashers Bakery
Batsheva and Ronald Ostrow
Rose Ostrow
Out of The Box Creations
Palm Bay International 
Panera Bread
Paradise Nails
Paragon Hair Salon
Parkside
Benjamin C. Paul MD
Pee Wee Pros
Perfect 10 Nails
Perfection Barbershop
Peykar Rugs & Carpet 
Philly Pretzel Factory
Pixie Lane - Emily Raxenberg
Planet
Poll Brothers Restaurants
Pop Up Speakeasy
Port Washington Skating Center
Power Box 360
Preen Pets
Princess Nails
Private Prep
Pure Barre Manhasset
Pure Laser Skin Care
Raeder's Wines & Liquor
Ray Leventhal
Red 
Red Hots Spa
Robbie Wagner's 
   Tournament Training Center
Rock Candy
Lisa and Adam Rockfeld
RoslynBala
Roslyn Hotel
Roslyn Kosher Foods
Roslyn Salt Cave
Roslyn Seafood
Roslyn Wine and Liquor
Rothmann's Steakhouse
Jeffrey Rovell
Royal 24
Rumble
Jason Sacher
Sakaya
Salon 1345
Salon Mayne

Salon Pop
Salon Rock
Salvatore's of Elmont
Sandy Sahn Interiors
Claudine Sarraf- Amirian
Rebecca and Morty Schaja
Alyssa and Ryan Schimel
Rachel and Michael Schor
Karen Schwartz
Rebecca Schweiger
Scissors Salon
Season 
Senniyo Cosmetics & Day Spa
Serve it Up Designs
Seventh Street Cafe
Shine Hair Studio
Shireinu Choir of Long Island
Shish Kebab
Shmust
Shoppaige
Showcase Kitchens
Shelley Silvera
Shireinu Choir of Long Island
Sid Jacobson JCC
Sit Happens
Dr. Debra Skopicki
Smooth Generation 
   Facial & Laser Spa
Sneakerology
Soccer Shots
Social Playhaus
Soleil Skinbar
Solidcore
Sophie's Creations 
Stephen Andrews Photography
Stephanie Sorkin
Stephanie and Jeff Sorkin
Sotto Luna
SoulCycle
South Nassau Dermatology - 
   Dr. Roxanne Abitbol
Spa Ruby
Splish Splash
Spuntino Williston Park
Spuntino Wine Bar & Tapas
Starbucks 
Stresa Restaurant
Joyce Styne/Laffey International
Sugar Crazy
Surprise Lake Camp
Tabled
Taja
Tangld Designs
Tavlin Market
Teal Botanicals

Temple Beth Sholom
Terez
That One Special Touch
The Bar Method
The Cornerstone Studio
The Dizstressed Mom
The Dot Cakes
The Girls Room
The Jerrie Shop
The Jolly Fisherman
The Little Art Studio
The Little Gym
The Shed
the10jewerly
Tiffany Nail/Voesh 
Tina Demel
Tocolo Cantina
Toscanini
Trader Joe's
Transitions
Trattoria di Meo
Tres Bon Dry Cleaners
Tsontos Fur
Tutti
Twenty5A
Judy Umansky
Uncle Bacala's
Unique Blossoms Florist
Val's Elegant Barber Shop
Victoria's Secret - 
   The Nissen Family
Jill and Evan Wagner
Walk in Dermatology
Wardrobe Bar
Wash Salon and Color Lounge
Waterzooi Brasserie
Liz Waxer
Wheatley Beauty
Wheel of Fortune
White Light Photography & Video
White Lotus Spa
Wild Little Heart
Wine Society
Wines ETC.
WowMoms World Long Island
Written and Wrapped
Vivian Wu
Z-One Nail Spa
Zion Lion
Zuckerbakers
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DAILY MINYAN SCHEDULE 
Sunday Mornings 9:00 AM ◊ Monday - Friday Mornings 6:45 AM ◊ Sunday - Thursday Evenings 7:30 PM

MAY 2023/5783  
SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

Please Note: Schedule of Services are subject to change. Please refer to the worship section 
on the homepage of our website at www.tbsroslyn.org for up to date information.

Friday, May 5 
	 Kabbalat Shabbat Service	 6:00 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	  7:36 PM
	 Bet & Gimel Shabbat

Saturday, May 6	    
	 Shacharit, Sermon and Musaf	 9:15 AM
	 Parashat Emor
	 Bar Mitzvah of Justin Feldstein
	 Mini Minyan	        11:00 AM  
	 Mincha following Kiddush
	 Mincha/Ma’ariv/Havdalah Chapel	 8:00 PM

Friday, May 12	
	 Kabbalat Shabbat Service	 6:00 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 7:43 PM

Saturday, May 13 
	 Sisterhood Shabbat	  
	 Shacharit, Sermon and Musaf	  9:15 AM
	 Parashat Behar-Bechukotai
	 Mincha following Kiddush

Friday, May 19	  
	 Kabbalat Shabbat Service	 6:00 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 7:50 PM
	 Gan & Aleph Shabbat

Saturday, May 20	  
	 Shacharit, Sermon and Musaf	 9:15 AM
	 Parashat  Bamidbar
	 Mishpacha Family Service	 10:30 AM
	 Mini Minyan/Shavuot-A-Lot	        11:00 AM  
	 Anniversary & Birthday Shabbat
	 Mincha following Kiddush

Sunday, May 21
	 Rosh Chodesh Sivan

Thursday, May 25
 	 Erev Shavuot 
 	 Mincha/Ma’ariv	 8:00 PM    
 	 Tikun Leyl Shavuot	 8:30 PM       
 	 Candle Lighting Time	 7:56 PM 

Friday, May 26	
	 First Day of Shavuot  
	 Shacharit, Sermon and Musaf	 9:15 AM  
	 Ma’ariv Service	 6:00 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 7:56 PM

Saturday, May 27 
	 Second Day of Shavuot  	  
	 Shacharit, Sermon and Musaf 	  9:15 AM 
	 Yizkor
 	 Mincha following Kiddush 

Monday, May 29 
	 Memorial Day - Office Closed
	 Shacharit	 9:00 AM  
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DAILY MINYAN SCHEDULE 
Sunday Mornings 9:00 AM ◊ Monday - Friday Mornings 6:45 AM ◊ Sunday - Thursday Evenings 7:30 PM

JUNE 2023/5783  
SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

Friday, June 2 	
	 Kabbalat Shabbat Service	 6:00 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	 8:02 PM

Saturday, June 3	  
	 Shacharit, Sermon and Musaf	 9:15 AM
	 Parashat Nasso
	 Anniversary & Birthday Shabbat
	 Volunteers & Minyanaires Shabbat
	 Mincha following Kiddush

Friday, June 9	   
	 Kabbalat Shabbat Service	 6:00 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	  8:06 PM

Saturday, June 10	   
	 Shacharit, Sermon and Musaf	  9:15 AM
	 Parashat Behe’alotecha 	
	 Mincha following Kiddush

Friday, June 16	   
	 Kabbalat Shabbat Service	 6:00 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	  8:10 PM

Saturday, June 17	  
	 Shacharit, Sermon and Musaf	 9:15 AM
	 Parashat Sh’lach
	 Mincha following Kiddush

Monday, June 19
	 Juneteenth - Office Closed
	 Rosh Chodesh Tamuz
	 Shacharit	 9:00 AM

Tuesday, June 20
	 Rosh Chodesh Tamuz

Friday, June 23	   
	 Kabbalat Shabbat Service	 6:00 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	  8:11 PM

Saturday, June 24	  
	 Shacharit, Sermon and Musaf	 9:15 AM
	 Parashat Korach
	 Mincha following Kiddush

Friday, June 30	   
	 Kabbalat Shabbat Service	 6:00 PM
	 Candle Lighting Time	  8:11 PM
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DONATIONS
(from 2/25/23 through 4/21/23)

ARTHUR GOLDBERG SOCIAL ACTION & CULTURAL 
ARTS PROGRAM FUND
Bruck, Suzan and Joseph
  In memory of Alan Simonson
Hersh, Louise Sobin
  In honor of Rabbi Cara Weinstein Rosenthal for all 		
  her kindness

BERNICE & ALBERT B. COHEN ENDOWMENT FUND
Fisher, Arlene
  In memory of Fred Fehrenbach
Kober, Mindy and Steve
  In memory of Alan Simonson
Magid, Amy and Marc
  In memory of 
    Gwen Klein
    Alan Simonson  

BERNICE COHEN EARLY CHILDHOOD CENTER 
FUND
Bernstein, Marilyn
  In honor of Selma and Leonard Zoref – Best wishes 	
  on your joint birthdays
Cohen, Margy and Mark
  In memory of Gwen Klein

GENERAL DONATION FUND 
Bartolomeo, Donna
  In honor of the Bar Mitzvah of Avery Guttell
Bohrer, Eileen Olan
  In honor of
    the Bar Mitzvah of Avery Guttell
    the Bar Mitzvah of Justin Feldstein
  In memory of
    Alisa Sorkin
    Alan Simonson
    Yosi (Joe) Benlevi
Goldenberg, Phyllis Fried and Steven
  In memory of Alan Simonson
Goldstein, Elaine and Mark
  In honor of Stephen Silverman – Wishing him a    	     	
  speedy recovery
Goldstick Family
  With deep appreciation and sincere thanks for your    	
  kind expression of sympathy upon the loss of Karen's 	
  mother, Gwendolyn Klein
Haroun, Melanie and Raymond
  In memory of Gwen Klein
Held, Susan and Jon
  In memory of Alisa Sorkin
Kaplan, Barbara and Alan
  In memory of
    Alan Simonson
    Gwen Klein

Korn, Barbara and Nathan
  In memory of Alan Simonson
Liebmann, Eleanor
  In memory of Alan Simonson
Pavane, Susan
  In memory of Alan Simonson
Rosenman, Ellen and Martin
  In memory of Ned Dubofsky
Rothman, Phyllis and Charlie 
  In honor of Len Zoref’s 99th birthday
Sacks, Susan and Naomi
  In honor of Len Zoref’s 99th birthday
Sahn, Linda and Michael
  In memory of 
    Samuel Waiser
    Alan Simonson
Silverman, Miriam and Stephen
  In memory of Gwen Klein
Zeldis, Roberta & Steven
  In honor of Max Goldpin’s 100th birthday

HAROLD KALB PRAYERBOOK FUND
Brown, Susan & Stuart
  In memory of Lucy Haber Polaniecki
Fingerman, Ellen and Barton
  In memory of Celia and Frank Litwin

INCLUSION FUND
Kogan, Silvia
  In memory of her father, Ernesto Surazski and to 	   	
  thank TBS for their support
Phillips, Sharon and Robert
  In honor of Carter Phillips for reading from the Torah
Tobin, Diane and Steven
  In honor of Jason Wasserman

LIBRARY FUND
Wojcik, Carol and William
  In memory of Alan Simonson

LISA & JIM SCHLESINGER CAMP RAMAH FUND
Beyer, Lori and Stephen
  In memory of Lisa Schlesinger

MALKA’S FUND FOR LIFELONG LEARNING 
Altman, Rebecca and Michael
  In honor of Avery Guttell’s Bar Mitzvah
Fishman, Carol and Ira
  In memory of Samuel Waiser 
Schnitzer, Shari and Howard
  In memory of Benjamin Schnitzer
Walk, Ellen and Paul
  In memory of 
    Ira Novich
    Charles Shamilzadeh
  In honor of Marilyn Jacques on Hilary’s engagement
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DONATIONS
(from 2/25/23 through 4/21/23)

Wulwick, Dorine and Robert
  In honor of the birth of Bill Denberg's   	    	    	
  granddaughter, Edie Jean Denberg

PAUL SHIPPER MUSIC FUND 
Moskowitz, Linda and Michael
  In memory of Paul Shipper

RABBI ARLO S. HYAMS JUDAICA MUSEUM FUND
Carol Zoref and Pamela Walter
  In honor of Leonard Zoref’s 99th birthday 

RABBI’S FUND
Eder, Janet
  In memory of Robert Hersh
Wolpert, Phyllis Leder
  In memory of Emanuel Leder

RABBI ALAN B. LUCAS LEGACY FUND
Levy, Muriel
  General Donation
Schnitzer, Shari and Howard
  In memory of Alan Simonson
Walk, Ellen and Paul
  In memory of 
    Alan Simonson
    Alisa Sorkin
    Shimon Benlevi
  In honor of 
    Max Goldpin’s 100th birthday 
    Leonard Zoref’s 99th birthday

SHELDON SHALOM MEMORIAL BASKETBALL 
FUND
Lipper, Susan and Gil
  Refuah Shleimah 
    Arlene Kasendorf – wishing her a speedy recovery
  In honor of
    the Bar Mitzvah of Avery Guttell

SIDNEY & RUTH KAHAN CHESED FUND
Altman, Rebecca and Michael
  In memory of 
    Helene Katzin
    Gwen Klein
    Shimon Benlevi
    Alan Simonson
    Jeffrey Goldstein
    Alisa Sorkin
Freedberg, Bella and Barry
  In memory of 
    Doris Vine
    Helen Borower
Hersh, Louise Sobin
  In honor of TBS for all their kindness

Krolick, Elaine & Michael
Krolick, Jon, Alissa, Jacob & Julie
Krolick, Rob, Amy, Jonah & Gabe
  In memory of Jeffrey Krolick
Sprung, Roberta and Al
  In memory of Fay Pine
Yarnell, Suzanne
  In memory of Jackie Samnick

TRACY NAVIASKY EDUCATION FUND
Doherty, Risa and Michael
  In memory of Gwen Klein
Lisogorsky, Joan and Norman
  In memory of Gwen Klein
Magid, Amy and Marc
  In memory of Tracy Naviasky
Naviasky, Jill
  In honor of the birth of Tyler Gray
Naviasky, Louis
  In memory of 
    Gwen Klein
    Alan Simonson 
ZELMAN NEXT GENERATION ENGAGEMENT FUND 
Eisentadt, Paula and Margulis, Michael
  In memory of 
    Gwen Klein
    Alan Simonson

YAHRZEIT DONATIONS
Appleman, Dori
  In memory of Edna Appleman
Auerbach, Elliot
  In memory of Stephen Auerbach
Bacharach, Ines and Mark
  In memory of Werner Bacharach
Baradarian, Mansour
  In memory of Ruben Baradarian
Barnoy, Marsha
  In memory of David Kain
Bass, Stuart and Family
  In memory of Rubin Bass
Bochner, Wendy and Richard
  In memory of Florence Rogart
Breitner, Edith
  In memory of Alice Saros
Brody, Harvey
  In memory of Doris Brody Rosman
Brown, Susan and Stuart
  In memory of Albert Brown
Canova, Carolyn Metzger
  In memory of William Metzger
Canova, John
  In memory of James Canova
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DONATIONS
(from 2/25/23 through 4/21/23)

Carus, Lois
  In memory of 
    Bernard Shalov
    Rose Carus
Cohen, Jane 
  In memory of Bessie Epstein
Davis, Gilda and Peter
  In memory of 
    Simon Breitstein
    Rose Breitstein
    Martin Davis
Dornbush, Fay Ann and Darwin
  In memory of Milo Dornbush
Feinstein, Carla and Paul
  In memory of Florence Feinstein
Feldman, Herbert
  In memory of Joseph Feldman
Felsenfeld, Terry & Arthur
  In memory of Murray Felsenfeld
Fingerman, Ellen and Barton
  In memory of 
    Yetta Goodman
    Max Ellner
    Donald Fingerman
Friedman, Cheryl and Mark
  In memory of 
    Joseph Goldman
    Marilyn Friedman
Friedman, Marcia
  In memory of Harry Raymon
Galambos, Irene
  In memory of Zoltan Galambos
Geffner, Helen
  In memory of Arthur Osband
Giller, Ivy and Family
  In memory of Margaret Becker
Glick, Rochelle
  In memory of Edith Lerner
Glotzer, Sheryl and David
  In memory of
    Samuel Glotzer
    Harold Leeper
Goldenberg, Phyllis Fried and Steven
  In memory of Lawrence Fried
Goldsmith, Jody and David
  In memory of Robert Goldsmith
Goldstein, Arnold
  In memory of Thelma Goldstein
Goldstein, Rachel and Family
  In memory of Louise Goldstein
Golub, Frieda
  In memory of Irene Galambos

Green, Beverly
  In memory of Lynda Siegell
Harmon, Bernard
  In memory of Judith Harmon
Held, Arlene
  In memory of Irving Glasberg
Hermann, Martin
  In memory of 
    Dora Michaels
    William Hermann
Hirsch, Sherry & Jack and Family
  In memory of Eva Hirsch
Kallif, Sara and Ted
  In memory of Jacob Farba
Kandel, Barbara
  In memory of Helena Wajsbrot
Kaplan, Ronni
  In memory of
    Noel Kaplan
    Lillian Kaplan
    Joseph Lapatin
Karmin, Roslyn
  In memory of Hannah Hollander
Katz, Lisa, Jordan and Andrew
  In memory of 
    Sondra Archinow
    Charles Katz
Katz, Nancy and David
  In memory of Sidney Ferkauf
Kess Family
  In memory of Anne Karelitz
Kleinmen, Sol
  In memory of Roslyn Goldstein
Khorrami, Sandy
  In memory of Khatoon Bahary
Kornheiser, Charles
  In memory of Muriel Kornheiser
Kranz, Anca and Andrei
  In memory of
    Simina Kranz
    Victoria Kranz
    Marcus Kranz
Krebs, Glenn A.
  In memory of 
    Victor Silverman
    Oscar Lichtzer
    Ethel Lichtzer
Kurtzman, Helaine and Fred
  In memory of 
    Richard Welsher
    Syndey Kurtzman
Kurzweil, Rhonda
  In memory of Minnie Chadow
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DONATIONS
(from 2/25/23 through 4/21/23)

Landsman, Betsy
  In memory of Robert Landsman
Landsman, Rosalyn and Marty
  In memory of Simha Kishel
Leventhal, Jay
  In memory of Ira Leventhal
Levy, Rita and David
  In memory of Nathan Katz
Lipps, Irene and Nicolas
  In memory of Manya Lipps
Marcus, Judi and Family
  In memory of Olga Snyder
Melniker, Heather and Harvey
  In memory of 
    Shirley Melniker
    Benjamin Melniker
    Charles Melniker
Naim, Karin
  In memory of Penina Waga
Nosowitz, Lois Bernstein
  In memory of Beatrice Bernstain
Opell, Alice
  In memory of Susan Charney Fischer
Pellman, Phyllis
  In memory of Jacqueline Hilf
Peters, Shirley
  In memory of Nathan Peters
Putterman, Helen and Burt
  In memory of Gustav Weiss
Rachlin, Mara and Howard
  In memory of Pearle Goldstein
Relkin, Allen
  In memory Mildred Relkin
Rogoff, Phyllis & Harvey
  In memory of 
    Dora Kaplan
    Rose Freedman
Rosen, Harriet
  In memory of Morris Rosen
Roth, Wayne
  In memory of Renée Roth
Rovell, Marcia and Jeff
  In memory of Ruth Gordon
Rubin, Steven
  In memory of 
    Milton Rubin
    Sylvia Rubin
Rubin, Susan
  In memory of Michael Robinson
Sabet, Alex
  In memory of Sara and Yousef Sabet
Schlegel, Esther
  In memory of Yohanan Schlegel

Schwadron, Joseph
  In memory of Isidore Schwadron
Shattner, Gerald
  In memory of Gussie Shattner
Shaw, Sara and Michael 
  In memory of Irwin N. Mintz
Sherman Families
  In memory of Dr. Arthur and Elaine Sherman
Shipper, Karen and Barry
  In memory of Paul Shipper
Silverman, Miriam and Stephen
  In memory of Benjamin Furman
Simkhai, Shirin
  In memory of Saeed Darouvar
Spitalnik, Karen
  In memory of Sylvia Pessah
Sterling, Tinette
  In memory of 
    Jonah Sterling
    Shirley Parnes
Sussman, Louise
  In memory of Azizolah Monasebian
Swersky, Steven
  In memory of Ruth Swersky
Swersky, Mary Ellen and Robert
  In memory of Ruth Swersky
Wagner, Robbie
  In memory of
    Lucille Wagner
    Irving Wagner
Waiser, Paulette
  In memory of Ena Waiser
Weinberg, Greta
  In memory of 
    Murray Weinberg
    David Anhisiger
Weingarten, Judy and Family
  In memory of Aaron Weingarten
Wilkins, Laurie and Stuart
  In memory of Iris Wilkins
Wolgel, Lisbeth, Lindsay and Chelsea
  In memory of Barbara Licht
Yaffe, Gloria
  In memory of Max Feiring
Yarnell, Suzanne
  In memory of Natalie Field
Zagelbaum, Laurie and Arthur
  In memory of Mildred Zagelbaum
Zareh, Parvaneh
  In memory of Enayatolah Samadi
Zeldis, Roberta and Steven
  In memory of 
    Milton Zeldis
    Tina Weiss
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If you are interested in buying or selling a home, please contact Eva 
for a personal and confidential home consultation as  

well as a free market analysis.

Eva Garfinkel Drabkin 
AAssssoocciiaattee  RReeaall  EEssttaattee  BBrrookkeerr  
551166..662266..77660000  eexxtt..2277
cc..551166..997788..11005500

Wheatley Plaza Office • 516.626.7600 • 342 Wheatley Plaza, Greenvale, NY
Each office is independently owned and operated. 

ddaanniieellggaallee..ccoomm
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•  Dignified and comfortable chapels, located in Queens or Great Neck.

• Graveside services at locations throughout the New York Metro area.

•  Real-time webcast of chapel services.

•  Experts to guide monument selection.

• Pre-planned funeral arrangements.

Sinai Chapels tm

114-03 Queens Boulevard
Forest Hills, NY 11375 

(718) 445-0300

55 North Station Plaza
Great Neck, NY 11021 

(516) 487-9769

www.jewishfunerals.com

New York state law mandates that all contracts for prearranged funeral agreements executed by 
applicants for or recipients of supplemental social security income or medical assistance be irrevocable. 

Sinai Chapels respects all Jewish traditions and customs,  

has a compassionate staff that is second to none,  

and has three generations of experience serving New York’s Jewish families. 

Steve Kushmakov
General Manager

Steve@colbeh.com
516-800-1336

Temple Beth Sholom
401 Roslyn Rd.

Roslyn Heights, NY 11577
(516) 810-0800
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for immediate need or pre-plan  
please call/text 516-418-7000 or visit  

THE NEXT GENERATION OF 
JEWISH FUNERAL HOMES HAS ARRIVED 
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Temple Beth Sholom
 
Rabbi

Paul F. Resnick

Cantor
Ofer Barnoy

Associate Rabbi
Cara Weinstein Rosenthal

Executive Director
Eileen Olan Bohrer

Administrative Coordinator
Dina Yakar

Communications Coordinator
Barbara Cooper

Educational Director 
Community Engagement & Development

Sharon Solomon

Religious School Assistant Principal/
B’nai Mitzvah Coordinator

Silvia Kogan

Director of Early Childhood Center
Kim Weinberg

Beth Sholom Day Camp Director
Becky Firestone

Beth Sholom Day Camp Assistant Director
Dee Dee Horowitz

President
Michael Schor

Executive Vice President
Deborah Dubowsky

Co-Presidents of Sisterhood
Helaine Kurtzman
Sherri Warshavsky

President of Men’s Club
Evan Wagner

Endowment President
Steve Seltzer

Museum Curator
Bat-Sheva Slavin

Bulletin Editor
Deborah Brosowsky

Religious School PTA Co-Presidents
Rachel Friedmann
Jill Zarin

ECC PTA Co-Chairs 
Elaine Jacobs
Hila Klein

Mazel Tov To:
Joan and William Levick on the Bar Mitzvah of their grandson, 
Elijah Avery Gold. Proud parents are Jocelyn & Avital  Gold and sister, Tali.

Bill Denberg on the birth of his granddaughter, Edie Jean Denberg. 
Proud parents are Julie and Bryan Denberg.

Wende Jager-Hyman on being honored by BQLI and TBS Sisterhood as Woman of 
Achievement.

Thank You:
Paulette Waiser and family wish to thank all the TBS members, Rabbi Resnick, Rabbi 
Rosenthal and Cantor Barnoy for your condolences, calls and contributions to honor 
the memory of Samuel Waiser.  Your outreach and support were so comforting 
during this difficult time. 

The Goldstick family wishes to express deep appreciation and sincere thanks for your 
kind expression of sympathy upon the loss of Karen's mother Gwendolyn Klein.

Our Sincere Condolences To:
Elise Stoller on the passing of her beloved mother, Helene Katzin.
Karen Goldstick on the passing of her beloved mother, Gwen Klein.
Yosi "Joe" Benlevi  on the passing of his beloved father, Shimon Benlevi.
Susanne Liswood on the passing of her beloved mother, Marcia Kohl.
Barry Simonson on the passing of his beloved father, Alan Simonson.
Howard Goldstein on the passing of his beloved brother, Jeffrey S. Goldstein.
Jeffrey Sorkin on the passing of his beloved mother, Alisa Sorkin.

TEMPLE FAMILY

Minyan Breakfast

Become a Sunday Morning Breakfast Sponsor to mark a yahrzeit or 
to share a simcha after minyan! 
The name of the person you are honoring or remembering will be shared 
in the Programming and Education and Shabbat Shalom e-blast prior to 
the Sunday breakfast that you are sponsoring. 

Go to our website at tbsroslyn.org and click on donate from the main 
menu then Sunday Minyan Breakfast Sponsor to see sponsorship 
options.



32  •  Temple Beth Sholom

Temple Beth Sholom
401 Roslyn Road
Roslyn Heights, N.Y. 11577

Non Profit Org.
U.S. POSTAGE

PAID
Roslyn Hts, N.Y.
Permit No. 20

Chag Shavuot Semeach
May 26th and 27th


